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     Revd. Janet Burbury,  The Vicarage, Hart, Hartlepool. TS27 3AP 
          janetb_231@hotmail.co.uk        Tel. 01429 262340     Mob 07958 131271 
 

Dear friends, 
As you might see, when you read the page titled, ‘From the Registers’, we’ve cele-
brated a good number of baptisms recently. They’re all a joy and of course most of 
them are babies and youngsters. 
 

What with thoughts of the new school term soon to begin and noticing how the 20mph 
signs in Hart (which the children have helped to design) bring a smile to passers-by, 
and, hearing of teenager Alex Moriaty from Hart with Amy Kirby from Hartlepool being 
part of the Black Diamond crew who won their section in the Tall Ships Race, it seems 
like celebrations for our youngsters are definitely called for! But there’s more, there’s 
the big rise in exam results for Hartlepool pupils and our joint Church Youth Club is 
ready to meet again on September 13th at Hart Village Hall; young people are good 
news. Last time the Youth Club met we had a treasure hunt in the church yard which 
was good fun as we used our maps and collected our clues. 
 

All the churches in Hartlepool are preparing to refresh our deanery plan, where each 
church is to focus on growth, addressing poverty and encouraging our young peo-
ple. In a recent meeting of clergy we were asked to describe our childhood. Most re-
called television programmes or music that was popular at the time or cars that took 
their fancy. I was somewhat mystified by their responses but let’s leave that aside for 
now. How would you describe your childhood? I often wonder whether our education 
system knows how to prepare our youngsters for a future that none of us really can 
imagine, as technology moves on and changes our way of living at a pace we can’t 
keep up with? I’d describe my childhood as being free. Free to roam, free to make 
mistakes, free to learn for myself how to stay out of harm’s way and it was a time 
when friendships meant meeting up with people rather than using emails, texts, 
tweets or any of the limited ways of communicating with each other that kids use to-
day. How anyone can learn to read body language or use eye contact through these 
methods I do not know, yet these are important to relationships and learning how to 
communicate within them. 
 

So much for youth - how might we address that other aspect of poverty in our area? 
Our churches collect for charities, they give to the Hartlepool Food Bank and some of 
us invest in the Community Bank. I’d like to address the issue of isolation better than 
we can at present as whilst we may not class isolation as poverty it is a sort of ‘being 
without’. In Hart and Elwick parishes there are approximately 9,000 people and hous-
es are still being built. How the church helps all the people of all ages who feel isolat-
ed is a major challenge. Partly isolation is because of the technological age we live in 
but there are many other factors we know all too well, where people feel cut off from 
relationships far too often. 
 

Christianity was never meant to be understood or experienced in isolation but in com-
munity. The more isolated people are the harder Christianity is to understand or grasp 
in a real and meaningful way. It is a real challenge to know how to help when there 
are so many people. We do what we can knowing it’s never enough. If you know 
someone isolated do let us know.  
Every blessing ~ Revd. Janet 
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Regular Church Services 
ST PETER’S, ELWICK HALL 

1st Sunday in the month: 

10 am  ~ Family Service with Holy Communion. A service for all ages. 

6 pm    ~ Holy Communion (1662 Book of Common Prayer). A quiet service lasting 

half an hour. 
 

All following Sundays: 

9.30 am  ~ Holy Communion. A traditional service with hymns and a short  address. 
 

1st Thursday in the month—3rd September 

2.00 pm ~ Holy Communion in Elwick W.I. Hall.  A quiet short service 

 
ST MARY MAGDALENE, HART 

1st Sunday in the month: 

8 am   ~ Holy Communion (1662 Book of Common Prayer) A quiet service lasting 

half an hour. 

11am   ~ Family Service with Holy Communion. A service for all ages. 
 

All following Sundays: 

11 am  ~  Holy Communion  ( Sunday school is during this service). 
A traditional service with hymns and a short address. 
 

Also every 3rd Sunday:  

4pm    ~  Family Service. 3@4  A relaxed style of worship with a hint of fun!  

 

CELEBRATE HARVEST 
 

A Celebration Harvest Supper  

A joint Service in Hart Church on Friday 2nd October at 7.00pm  with Harvest Supper 

 

Hart Church 
October 4th. Sunday 8-00 a.m. Holy Communion. 

                    11.00 a.m. Harvest Festival service. 

 

Elwick Church 
October 4th  10.00 am   Harvest Festival Service 

                       6.00 pm     Holy Communion 

         
    
 
 Church Web Sites        www.elwickchurch.org.uk                 www.hartchurch.org.uk 

 
 
 

          Deanery Web Site           churchofenglandhartlepool.org.uk 

mailto:3@4


HART VILLAGE HALL ACTIVITIES 

Sunday……………..  BIODANZD:     7.30—-9.30 pm 

Monday……………  SEWING CLASS  10.00 am — 12 noon 

Tuesday…………….. PARENTS and TODDLERS:    9-30-11.00 am 

    SEQUENCE DANCING:    1.30-3.30 pm 

    ZUMBA:  5.45pm—6.45pm 

                                ARGENTINIAN TANGO  7.30—8.30.pm 

    YOGA & MEDITATION:  8.00pm-9.00pm 

Wednesday…………. TAI CHI:    9.30-11.00 am 

    HISTORY CLASS:   10.00-11.30 am     

Thursday……………. PILATES:    6.30pm-7.30pm 

    TAI-CHI:    7.45-8.45 pm          

Friday……………….. FRENCH CLASS:    10.00 am-12 noon 

                                TAI CHI    7.00—8.30 pm 

    WHIST GROUP:    from 7.00--8.30 pm 

 

www.hartvillagehall.co.uk 

 

 

ELWICK WI HALL ACTIVITIES 

WOMEN’S INSTITUTE:     1st Monday of the month   from  7-9.30 pm 

PAINTING CLASS:             Tuesdays                           from  9.30 am-12.30 pm 

COMPUTER CLASS:  Tuesdays     from  2.00pm—4.00pm 

YOUNG FARMERS CLUB:  Tuesdays fortnightly          at 7.30 pm 

CRAFT MORNING:           Wednesdays                      from 10 am-noon 

WHIST:                             Wednesdays                      at 7 pm.  New members welcome 

 
 

 

ST PETER’S CHURCH 

 A Service of Holy Communion will be held on  

Thursday 3rd September at 2.00 pm in Elwick W.I. Hall. 
 

ALL  WELCOME   

 

 

 

VILLAGE LIFE DEADLINE 
 

Will contributors to Village Life please note that the deadline for articles is the 21st of the month to 

enable editing and printing to be completed in time for distribution on the last Sunday of the month. 
 

Items should be sent to Sylvia Jobson (275 340) and Joe Wood  (273531) 

It is important that news items are sent to BOTH as we have irregular shift patterns 
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 Seaton Decorators 
                   Commercial and Private 

                       Free Estimates 

      Reliable, clean job 

            All Exterior & Interior 
 

    Ken Kidson      Tel:  07887 518459 
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Fetching Feet Chiropody– For the treatment of corns, callus, verruca, ingrowing toenails, 

sports injuries and foot problems 

Sophie Louise Odgers BSc (Hons) Podiatry M.Ch.S   Tel: (01429) 232 526  Mobile: 07828 540793  

Email: Sandra.m.allison@btinternet.com 

Registered with Health and Care Professions Council 

Evening & Saturday Morning Appointments and Home Visits Available 

ELWICK PARISH COUNCIIL REPORT 

SUMMER 2015 
 

Stones round Green. Following feedback from residents, it was decided to paint the 

stones Masonry White. 

It had been suggested that a mirror be placed on Church Bank near the church. H.B.C. 

says this is not possible as the type of mirror required may cause an accident. 
 

Computer Club now owns 10 laptop computers, is connected to broadband and has 15 

members; everyone, particularly beginners, are welcome to come along to the WI hall on 

Tuesday's between 2.00 - 4.00pm. 

Work is progressing on the refurbishment of wildlife garden, and it is already a riot of 

colour. A wildlife Arts project with the children of the village is to start in mid-

September – the children will be carving a wooden bench, creating wildlife habitats and 

interpretation boards for the garden. 
 

The Bus Service has now been secured until March 31st 2016. 
 

Church Steps and Path. An anonymous donor has agreed to make a substantial contri-

bution to the refurbishment of the path and steps up to the Church, which will be under-

taken over the summer. 
 

Stones on Green. Some residents have placed stones on the green areas near their 

homes. This is causing problems for the Grass Cutting Contractors. Residents are asked 

either to remove the stones or maintain the grassed areas themselves. 
 

Manor Close. The small triangular area (where the P.C hut used to stand) and the adja-

cent parking area which is designated for “Medical and Caring Staff”, has been con-

firmed by H.B.C as being leased to the Parish Council. This area is not for public or res-

idential parking. 

Outstanding is still the paving around the Notice Board and the repair to the graveyard 

wall. 
 

The Parish Council has noted with concern that one of the trees on The Green outside 

Village Farm was pruned this summer without authority. 

Residents are asked to please note that all trees within the village boundary, not on pri-

vate land, are the responsibility of the Parish Council. In particular, any work on trees 

within the conservation area of the village requires formal planning permission 

from the Borough Council. This may only be applied for by the Parish Council. 

 

Next meeting Sept. 28th in Elwick School. 
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Church Bank Steps 

The Parish Council is pleased to announce that, with some financial support from a 
local businessman, the refurbishment of the steps up to the church is to be undertak-
en within the next few weeks. The aim is to make the steps altogether safer and less 
slippery in inclement weather, with the number of steps increased and the platforms 
between the short flights levelled. A handrail is also to be installed on both sides. 
 

Please note: whilst the work is being undertaken, pedestrian access to the church 
will be available only at weekends. 
 

COFFEE MORNING 

 

Barbara would like to thank everyone who supported the Coffee Morning held on the 

10th July.  Thank you to everyone who donated raffle prizes, baked cakes and who 

helped out on the day. 
 

We raised £315 which has been forwarded to The British Heart Foundation. 

         Thank you all once again. 

 

                                                                 Barbara Irving. 

 
 

ELWICK MILLENNIUM ASSOCIATION 

 

The Annual Summer Fete  will be held on Sunday 13th September from 2-5pm. 

Please let us know if you would like a stall – there are still some places left either in 

the marquees or on the Greens. 
 

As usual, we've the Hartlepool Hawks coming to entertain us – they've had rave re-

views in the press this year and are getting ever more popular. The Fairground and 

Bouncy Castle will be here and this year, we're hoping to welcome back the GT Silver 

Band.   
 

Something new is our  bake-off competition where we're inviting the MEN to sweep 

us off our feet with their culinary skills! Details out probably by the time you read 

this. 
 

  Our Committee will be asking for help on the day with the teas, the cake stall, the 

dog show, barbecue etc and also setting up and clearing away at the end of the day. 

Please consider whether you can spare an hour or two sometime through the day to 

assist our small team to put on this big event! 
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Some News from 
 

  ELWICK 

www.elwickchurch.org.uk 

 

AINSLEY’S OSTEOPATHIC PRACTICE 

REGISTERED OSTEOPATH 
 

114 The Innovation Centre, Queen’s Meadow Business Park Hartlepool   
 

tel  01429 239550 
 

Effective techniques for the relief of joint and muscle pains,  
back problems and sports injuries.  

NEED A GARDENER? 
             For Grass Cutting  

   contact Craig of Elwick Village on : 

07795 522243 

200 Club Draw for July done at Craft Club 

Drawn on 23rd July 

  

£30  Mrs. R. Footitt                180 

£25  Mr. J. Wood                    174 

£15  Mrs. I. Sutch                   124 

£10  Mrs. P. Dickson                24 

£10  Mr. &. Mrs. C. Ward      105 

  

200 Club Draw for August done at Craft Club 

Drawn on 23rd July 

  

£30  Mrs. M. A. Fanthorpe     106 

£25  Mrs. M. West                  148 

£15  Mr. C. L. Carswell            61 

£10  Mrs. M. Self                    129 

£10  Mr. B. Henderson             70  

 

ELWICK CHURCH CHARITY NEWS  

Our charity jar at the back of the church raised £20.84 in May for Age UK,.  In June  the 

total was £23. 63 for St Dunstan’s Blind Veterans UK and in July it contained £51.60, 

which was given to the Great North Air Ambulance charity.  We are collecting donations 

for Help the Heroes during the month of August. 
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HAVEN HOME CARE 
 

We are a personal domiciliary CARE AGENCY providing care for our clients in the comfort of 

 their own homes where they can live independently with safety and dignity. Our services include: 

                      Assistance with personal care                Food preparation, cooking, washing up 

                      Help with housework, laundry and ironing       Support with shopping, appointments, outings 
 

Services can be purchased via your personal budget, direct payment, personal health budget or privately. 
Very competitive rates. We recognise the importance of privacy, dignity, choice and fulfilment. 

To find out more telephone 01429 222225 or 07963 716101 

Managed by nurses. Registered with Care Quality Commission (CQC).  

BEDMAX SHAVINGS 

HORSE BEDDING 
DALTON PIERCY AREA 

Tel:  01429 861 369 or Mobile 07917054028 

COLLECTION   +   DELIVERY AVAILABLE 

ELWICK WOMEN’S INSTITUTE 
 

Members were welcomed to the meeting on Monday, 6th July.  The minutes from the 

previous meeting were read and accepted and the financial statement given.  Final 

numbers were taken for the trip to Harrogate on 3rd September to the NFWI Centenni-

al Fair, with its exhibitions, workshops, demonstrations and stalls, all a wonderful 

showcase for the W.I. Movement. 

 

As we had just enjoyed a day at Thornton Hall Gardens, near Darlington  to see their 

beautiful gardens and colourful display of mainly perennials and roses it was decided 

not to arrange any activities during the month of August. 

 

Our speaker for the evening was Mr Neville Tate with his talk “Flight of a Thousand 

Eyes”.   He told us how he answered an advert for a pilot and ended up on a light air-

craft with two fellow pilots, including the lady who owned the plane, flying from the 

UK to Australia.  Their well planned route took them over Europe, across the Middle 

East to the Indian continent, then on to Singapore and Bali before landing in Darwin 

and finally to Sydney, the end of their adventure.  All went well although they had a 

problem with refuelling in  Saudi Arabia as all their small aeroplanes had jet engines, 

which used a different grade of fuel, and in the Far East a saucepan was used to fill up 

the tank.  How did they get the aeroplane back to England?  The wings were removed 

and it was shipped back in a crate, at great expense!   

 

The competition for a decorated pair of spectacles was won by 

Sandra O’Connor, Joan Carroll was second and Sylvia Stockdale 

third.  The raffle was won by Emily Graham. 

 

Next meeting 7th September 

Speaker: Barbara Beveridge—Dairy Preserves 

Competition—A Fancy Jam Pot 
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ELWICK LADIES FELLOWSHIP 
 

In June we had what has become an annual fixture on our programme - an Afternoon 

Tea Outing.  Thank you to the drivers who managed to transport us to Shincliffe where 

we met up in the cafe.   

Although we had an enjoyable time most agreed that the tea was not up to the standard 

that we have enjoyed there on previous occasions. 

 

In July we had a joint meeting with Hart Ladies Fellowship.  It was held in the W.I. 

Hall in order to accommodate the increased number.  After welcoming our guests Mary 

asked Sylvia to open the meeting with our Fellowship Prayer.  She then introduced our 

speaker, Michael Walsh, who gave an interesting talk about “Water Aid”.  He explained 

that the projects were well supported by volunteers, most of them Venture Scouts, in the 

Teesside area.  His slide show was not what we expected as they were mostly facts and 

figures not photos of the work being done.  Iris who is profoundly deaf struggled to 

hear what he was saying and Marion, sitting next to her, could barely discern the infor-

mation on the screen— but between them they did manage to follow most of his talk!!  

A donation to Water Aid was given from our funds. 

 

We then tucked into an afternoon tea (another one!) which had been prepared by our 

members.  As we enjoyed this there was time to chat to our visitors and catch up with 

local news,  Thank you to everyone for their contributions of food and also to Sylvia 

Stockdale for the beautiful floral table decorations.  At the end of the meal these were 

raffled and the money raised given to Mr Walsh to add to the donation to Water Aid. 

 

NEXT MEEING: Monday 14h September at 3 North Lane. 

 

ADVANCE NOTICE:  Our October meeting will be held in the W.I. Hall and we are 

asked to take an item to be donated to the Food Bank.  If anyone else would like to con-

tribute please do so. 
 

********************************************* 

 

 

 

 
 

       THE  FOOT  LADY—KIRSTY BRUNT TCFCP Dip AFCP 
 

 Offering a wide range of foot care treatments for:     Athlete’s Foot, Corns,  

 Calluses/Hard Skin Removal,   Fungal Infections,   Toe Nail Cutting,  

 Verrucae,   Bunions,   Cracked Heels,   Ingrown Toe Nails. 

 Diabetic Foot Treatment Specialist 

     Home Visits on request 
 

     Call Kirsty on 01429 292002 or mobile 07936 00 93 13 to book your appointment 

     (£5 OFF  FIRST  VISIT) 
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HART CARAVAN STORAGE 
LICENCED,    INSURED,        LIGHTS & SECURITY SYSTEM INSTALLED 

ALSO CERTIFIED CARAVAN CLUB SITE 

01429 273308 

 

Elwick History Books 
 
For those of you who would like to send them to friends & family or for local history aficio-
nados outside the parish of Elwick, copies of the new history book – 'The Elwick Village At-
las Summary Report', are now available at £5.00 each from Minna West, 22 The Green.  
 
Sonia Dobbie, 28 The Green,  also has a few copies of the original history book – 'Elwick: A 
Thousand Years in the Life of a Village' also at £5.00.  
 

Hart Handyman – Home and Garden 

Call Paul Lowther on 01429 866946 or 07925 349550 

2 Buckingham Avenue, Hart Village 
“Honest, reliable service” “No job too small” – “local man with a van” 

 

  Home DIY & flat pack assembly            Grass / hedge cutting 

  Interior / exterior painting and staining         Bed / border & garden maintenance 

  Window / gutter & PVC cleaning                  Fencing & Gates 

FRIENDS  OF  ELWICK  SCHOOL 

 

RACE NIGHT  
Friday 11th September in the Marquee on The Green 

 

Free admission   7.30 pm 

 

Come along and place your bets! 

 

SAVE THE DATE — — CHRISTMAS FAIR 

 

SATURDAY 28th November on the Village Gteen 

 

2.00pm—4.00pm 

 

More information to follow 
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CATS AT HOME TEES VALLEY 

Professional Cat Sitting Service 
Cats at Home Tees Valley offers reliable care for your cat in their own home whilst you are away, 

whether it’s for a weekend break, a two week holiday or just a time when you can’t be there 

Call—07817 304410   email catsathometeesvalley@hotmail.co.uk 

Visit—www.catsathometeesvalley.co.uk 

Run by cat lovers, for cat lovers! 

Hart Church News 
 
OUR CHARITY NEWS. 
We have sent £55-00 to the AIR AMBULANCE Many thanks for your support. 
Our next charity collection will be donated to UNICEFF CHILDRENS’ 
& MCMILLAN NURSES. 
 

We are seeking donations of food and produce to decorate the church for 
harvest festival.  These gifts will be sent to the Hartlepool Food Bank after 
the Harvest Festival services. 
 

OIL TANK. 
The old steel oil tank which was highlighted in our last Quinquennial report has had 
to be replaced with a modern bunded tank, and this work has now been completed. 
A security fence is to be erected to protect the new tank. 
 

MEMORIAL GARDEN. 
This has never looked so well, and we thank all those who have given their time to 
tend it 
 
 

PICNIC AREA. 
The car park has been tidied and new picnic tables are to be installed on the raised 
area at the east end. 
The old industrial gates to the Moat Field are to be replaced and an information 
board erected for the benefit of visitors. 

200 CLUB. 
 

 £50-00  number 196   Mrs S. Blades. 
 £20-00  number 198    Mr C.Younger 
 £10-00  number 123    Mr J. Iveson 

 £5-00 number   48    Mrs E Hutchinson  
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                                                               We are a firm of whole of the market 

                                                       independent mortgage brokers in                                                

                                                       Hartlepool 
 

 

                                                            Contact one of our friendly staff for a free initial consultation 
 

   Freephone:     0808 22 23 24 5       Registered Address 

  Office Phone: 01429 263354              113a York Road 

   www.mortgage123.co.uk        Hartlepool     TS26 9DL 

Report for June 2015 

Almost half way through the year yet again and the weather is trying to be summer! 

A fruitful meeting with the Countryside Officer was held and he has in hand the proposed 

path from the car park to the village field. Also the improvement to the access from North 

Hart Lane. In addition he indicated his intention of forming a wildlife area near the bridge 

behind the Blue Stone and at the same time alter the steps leading onto ROW 6. The back 

lane behind Mill View was examined and the fencing, overhang of growth and lighting 

along the lane was discussed. The fencing and over growth is actually the responsibility of 

the house owners. 

Along Green Lane a gate which has been stolen will be replaced and the area tidied up. 

The 20 speed limit came under discussion and it was pointed out that while we had made 

enquiries about Speedwatch, we need to get a large number of volunteers who can be avail-

able at the difficult times, namely when the school runs are in operation. The PC will ask 

the school prior to the start of the next school year to again ask parents to take on board 

their driving and parking habits, both of which leave much room for improvement. 

The footpaths to Nine Acres and Burns Close are once more reduced from their ¾m width 

to ½m and while some work has been voluntarily done HBC need to sort it. The amount of 

fly tipping particularly along Naisberry Lane is annoying and HBC are tardy in following 

up our reports on this. At last count there were seven black bags which have been dumped, 

spaced out along the length of the lane. Keep your eyes open and if possible record the ve-

hicle plate number and the date/time it is seen dropping rubbish off. 

There is no sign yet of Front Street receiving the LED lighting; HBC are looking into our 

request to re-examine the level of lighting in Clevecoat Walk. 

A screening application has been received for a solar farm at Thorpe Bulmer. It lies in an 

area frequented by visiting walkers and ramblers, quite close to Hart Bog, hence the PC 

were concerned to find the developers wish to put a 2m high fence around the whole com-

plex which will be something of an eyesore. There was also discussion on an application 

for fifteen houses off The Fens and our comments will be provided on both these applica-

tions. 

Our new web site will shortly go live. There is hope that it will be better received than the 

previous one. It is a learning curve for both the provider and the users. Try it in a few days’ 

time at http://www.hartparishcouncil.org.uk/ 

Ron Gray 

Clerk to Hart Parish Council 

 

http://www.hartparishcouncil.org.uk/
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Some News from 
 

HART and 
 

Middle Warren 
www.hartchurch.org.uk 

 
 

STATE REGISTERED   CHIROPODIST 

  -  HOME VISITS - 
 

Rachel Raine  BSc(Hons)., M.Ch.S., S.R.Ch. 

  Tel: 01429 273477 

                DOG LOVERS WANTED TO CARE FOR 

                    FRIENDLY DOGS WHILST THEIR OWNERS ARE AWAY 
 

                                      Phone Tracy Johnston on 01429 860846 or  

                                              Email : tracy.johnston@barkingmad.uk.com 

                                 www.barkingmad.uk.com 
 

 
 

HART CHURCH 

FUND RAISING EVENT. 
 

Saturday September 12th  
in the village hall. 

 

Come and enjoy a variety concert “Bless ‘em all “ 
Followed by a pie and peas supper. 

 

Tickets £8-00 children £4-00 

Proceeds to go to Hart Church. 
 

This is to commemorate the 70th anniversary of the end of 
World War 2. 
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NEWS FROM HART CHURCH. 
 

HART LADIES FELLOWSHIP  
 

It was a great pleasure to join with Elwick Ladies Fellowship for our July meeting in the 

W.I. Hall. 

 

The meeting opened with prayer led by Sylvia Sadler then Mary Scott introduced our 

speaker, Mr Michael Walsh who told us about his experiences as a representative of Water 

Aid formed in 1981 to assist people across the world who have no access to safe, clean 

water supplies. 

 

Over the years Water Aid has worked with local people to transform millions of lives by 

improving provisions for the supply of safe water, sanitary and hygienic facilities.  The or-

ganisation also trains local people to make efficient use of improved resources. 

 

Mary thanked Mr Walsh for his talk which made us aware of how many basic amenities 

we take for granted and only appreciate if we have to cope without them. 

 

 

 

 

                                                                         FISH and CHIP SUPPER 

                 THURSDAY  3RD SEPTEMBER @ 7.30 pm 

Come along and enjoy delicious FISH AND CHIPS, BINGO and QUIZ. 

Suitable for ages,  children always enjoy the evening.   Just turn up and 

enjoy the fun.   

Maybe win a small fortune - pay at the door at HART VILLAGE HALL. 
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        JOHN KING  BRICKLAYER 
      Professional &competitively priced 

             brickwork & block paving 

                    no job too small  

      Tel. 0791 9235569 for free estimate 

 or contact Sybil or Mick 01429 864289 

 NEWS  FROM  DALTON  PIERCY 

CLERK  WANTED—£10 per hour 

To  Take Minutes,  Issue Correspondence,  Manage Finances 

to:  daltonpiercyclerk@gmail.com 

 

 

Cleveland Police—How to avoid being a victim of bogus websites 

Fraudsters have created a high specification website template advertising flat screen televi-
sions for sale which are below market value and do not exist. Payment is being requested via 
bank transfer and will offer no protection to the consumer when the television does not       
arrive. 
  

Protect yourself: 

 Payments made via bank transfer are not protected should you not receive the item. 
 Always make payment via a credit card or PayPal where you have some avenue of recom-

pense should you not receive your product. 
 Conduct some online research on the website, company name and business address to 

identify any poor feedback or irregularities. 
Check the authenticity of websites before making any purchases. A ”whois” search on the 

website will identify when the website has been created, so be wary of newly formed do-
mains. This search can be conducted using the following website - https://who.is/ 

 If the item advertised seems too good to be true, it probably is 

If you believe that you have been a victim of fraud you can report it online at http://
www.actionfraud.police.uk/report_fraud or by telephone on 0300 123 2040. 

 

 

https://who.is/
http://www.actionfraud.police.uk/report_fraud
http://www.actionfraud.police.uk/report_fraud
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VICTORIA  HOUSE  FUNERAL  SERVICES 
26 Victoria Road, Hartlepool  TS26 8DD 

Tel:  01429 234 777 

E-mail:  victoriahousefuneralservice@btconect.com 

 

Apolena Wilson   Dip FD, LMBIFD   

  Carl Mean   Dip FD, MBIE   Andrew Evans   MBIE 

KEEP CLEAN SERVICES 
Providing High Quality Cleaning Solutions at affordable prices. 

Regular or Deep cleans to Commercial - Residential  - Retail  premises       End of Lease and Deceased estates    

 Janitorial Services.       Carpets cleaned and protected         Upholstery cleaned and protected. 

Proprietor:  Richard Keith Cronin. BICSc-AIOEE-NCCA-MIOSH 

Tel: 07763578051   -   01429 280985          cleaning@keepcleanservices.co,uk 

COMING TO ELWICK W. I. HALL    

THURSDAY 15TH OCTOBER     7.30pm 
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FIREWOOD  FOR  SALE 
 

Large Dumpy Bags    £40                  Net Sacks   £4.00 each   or    3 for £10.00 

DALTON BACK LANE,  DALTON PIERCY 

Tel:   01429 861 369 

DELIVERY AVAILABLE 
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MASON AND MARTIN 
COMPLETE FUNERAL AND MONUMENTAL SERVICE 

 

Our Professional Services include all Outlying Districts 
 

A Service of Care, Concern and Compassion 
 

Ring Hartlepool Day or Night (01429 862 021) 

 

    From the Registers 
 

Baptisms 
at St Mary Magdalene, Hart 

 

    21st June   Lucas Andrew Stevens 

    28th June   James Michael Binns 

    12th July   Oscar Graeme Burton 

    18th July   Sophia Rose Flounders 

    1st August  Hugo Best Allen 
 

   

 

We warmly welcome these new members into the family of the church. 
 

Weddings 
at St Mary Magdalene, Hart. 

 

   4th July 2015,   Dominic Swinbourne and Leonie Whitelock 

         19th July 2015,   Henry Tones and Jill Campbell 

         26th July 2015,         Adam Thurston and Emma Louise Watson 

         29th July 2015,  Christopher Spargo and L Donaghy 

    1st Aug 2015,   Ian Robinson and Deborah Ann Kenny 

    3rd Aug 2015,   Tyrone Church and Faye McIntosh 

    8th Aug 2015,   Damien Phillips and Laura May O’Connor 
 

at St Peter’s, Elwick 
 

   27th June 2015,  Andrew Scanlon and Catherine Turnbull 
 

We wish them every blessing for their new life together. 
 

Funerals 
at St Mary Magdalene, Hart 

 

    25th June 2015  Linda Chapman 

    13th August 2015 June Alice Nicholson 
 

at St Peter’s, Elwick 
 

      29th June 2015       Phy Trotter 

               4th August 2015   Ingie Hutchinson 

 
May they rest in peace. 
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Steve & Nicky MailenT 

The Post Office, Elwick  

Tel: (01429) 272 216 

Opening Hours: 

Mon—Fri  9.00am—1.00pm 

LEIGH ROBINSON 

Painting & Decorating  

(domestic & commercial)  

Free estimates 

1 St Oswald’s Crescent, Billingham 

Tel: (01642) 532 153 

C HUTCHINSON MOTOR ENGINEER 

Servicing and repairs 

NORTH ROAD GARAGE, 

Seaton Carew 

18 North Lane, Elwick 

Tel: 01429 869 943 

406 ELECTRICAL SERVICES 

       A Domestic Electrician 

             NIC EIC Insurance backed Warranty                                                   

               No job too small 

                For free estimates call 

                Mark Jobson   0781 204 3188 

Peter. N. Olsen 

Chartered Accountant 

Tel:  07776 208 445 

e-mail peter@peterolsenfca.co.uk 

FRED GRIEVES 
FOR ALL YOUR FARM FEEDS 

 

Tel: (01429) 274 396 

HARTLEPOOL 

School of Motoring 
Learn to Drive with Confidence 

First 5 hours only £50 for new drivers 

Excellent Pass Rate - No Car Sharing 

Pass Plus - Block Bookings Available! 
ANDREW THOMPSON, ADI—Call 07514 877 977 

CLINICAL AND THERAPEUTIC 

HYPNOSIS SERVICES 

For treatment regarding any of the following 

conditions, by a fully qualified Hypnotherapist 
 

Weight Loss, Smoking Cessation, Relaxation, 

Depression, Stress, Phobias and many more. 
 

Please call 01429 894036 or 0790 5271743 

PETER  JENKINS 

MOTOR ENGINEER 

MOT, Servicing, Repairs 

Free Collection and Delivery Service 

The Barn, Hart Village 

Tel: 07788 710 921 

PLUMB LINE 
DOMESTIC PLUMBING & BATHROOMS, TILING 

STEVEN HAILS  

C & G Accredited 

CALL FOR A FREE ESTIMATE 

(01429) 599 263 OR 07734 690 768 

NO CALL OUT CHARGE! 

PRECISION PAVING SPECIALIST 

All aspects of paving and driveways undertaken 

Contact Paul Coulson on 07789 223371 

44 Goathland Drive, Seaton Carew, TS25 2AF 

(01429) 421 456 

WHY CLEAN WHEN WE CAN? 

Domestic Cleaning/ironing 

Also Light Meals Prepared if requested 
 

Weekly or Fortnightly 

References can be supplied 

For more details RING JULIE on 

0191 5861348 (home) or 07561519293 (mobile) 
 

 

Mobile Hairdresser and Nail Technician 
Fully qualified, can provide makeup service 

for any special occasion. 
 

Cut and blow dry £15, full head colour £25, 

full set acrylic nails £18 

Call Amanda - 07983532751 

POSH TOPS LTD 
Let us put the Sparkle back into your 

 granite worktops. 

Our skilled technicians can bring your existing 

worktops back to pristine condition with our  

refurbishing service. 

For a professional and free estimate  

tel: 07760 883 789 

http://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=http://www.the-griffin-company.co.uk/images/general_images/niceic_logo.jpg&imgrefurl=http://www.the-griffin-company.co.uk/pages/electrical.htm&h=675&w=1234&sz=81&tbnid=RnjRb8SwaLc6EM:&tbnh=65&tbnw=118&prev=/search%3F

